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Coming soon; the High Needs Capital
Grant small awards scheme. The funding

is to support inclusion in mainstream
settings by making improvements to

spaces.

Any education setting who has not yet
received, or due to receive, High Needs

Capital Grant can apply for a one off
amount up to £10,000

The training room was buzzing in October 2024 as
Jacob Lawton from Wellspring Academy Trust began
his series of Positive Regard sessions for teaching
professionals. This training forms part of NE Lincs
commitment to developing a truly graduated
response and a relational approach to supporting
children and young people who are finding their
education journey difficult. Booking has opened for
this pilot project and all the 10 schools who were
offered a place have signed up. 

In October 2024, NE Lincs Education Leadership
team and representatives from Lincolnshire
Gateway Academies Trust attended evening
engagement sessions with residents, prospective
parents and potential staff for the two new schools
set to open in our local area in September 2025.
The new primaries are being built on Scartho Top
and near Sunningdale in Waltham. Both settings
will have a SEND Resources Base, increasing the
number of special school places available locally for
Primary age pupils. 
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http://sendlocaloffer.nelincs.gov.uk/


YPAG 

It was a beautiful sunny October morning in
Cleethorpes for our SEND Young People’s Advisory

group (YPAG) meeting where we all shared thoughts
and ideas for refining plans for the Pier Gardens

Project. The Seaway fish and chips were delicious
and our young people brilliant as always as we

chatted about their experiences of SEND in NE Lincs. 

The YPAG group next reports into the SENAP
Partnership board on 12th Nov 2024.

SETTING OF
THE MONTH

Lisle Marsden has been running a successful Makaton Club enjoyed by
both staff and pupils. 8 staff and 15 pupils regularly participate in the
activity that is led by two members of the SEND Team as an activity
during the school day and as an after-school club. As well as being a
fun activity for everyone to participate in, the skills they learn are
used within the classroom. 

For more info on Makaton training take a look at
https://sendlocaloffer.nelincs.gov.uk/events

The school also have three staff members who are trained as
Emotional Literacy Support Assistants (ELSAs). Pupils learn to
understand their emotions, cope with transitions and changes, the
benefits of mindfulness and more. These social and emotional skills
are delivered in a practical way to help students navigate situations
within, and out of school, with confidence. Staff say that the benefits
of the support has been noticeable as the soft skills students learn
strengthens their emotional wellbeing and act as a foundation for
wider learning, forming social connections, and being confident in
their ability to learn.

SENDlocaloffer.nelincs.gov.uk
2

November 2024

Lisle Marsden Church of England Primary Academy

https://sendlocaloffer.nelincs.gov.uk/young-persons-advisory-group-ypag/
http://sendlocaloffer.nelincs.gov.uk/


It was a busy October for lots of children and young
people with SEND in North East Lincolnshire. A huge
thank you to all the clubs, charities and providers for

their continued commitment to SEND.

30 children from Sunflower Action Group made
chocolate pumpkins with Tracey Clay from The

Chocolate Story.

For children with SEND Halloween can be
overwhelming, however, with a little creativity and

planning, Bounceback AP made Halloween fun, safe,
and inclusive for everyone,

The Trin SEND Sports Youth Group continued with
their Tuesday Club.

The NSPCC Pantosaurus visited the SEND ‘Shake,
Rattle and Read' group at Cleethorpes library to

deliver the message about keeping our children safe.
The group meets weekly and is run by LINCS INSPIRE
LIMITED in partnership with NELC’s Education Team

for Hearing and Vision (ETHV). 

The Humber and North Yorkshire Integrated Care
Board (ICB) is responsible for planning and

overseeing how NHS money is spent, we oversee
most of the health services used by people who live

in Humber and North Yorkshire.
We work to join up health and care services,
improve health and wellbeing of local people,

reduce health inequalities and ensure that health
care is high quality and that people get access to

the services they need. For more information

 visit:www.humberandnorthyorkshire.org.uk

SEND SHOUT OUTS

HEALTH SPOTLIGHT

Key Date

SENDlocaloffer.nelincs.gov.uk
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People with a learning disability
who are 14 or older are eligible
for a free annual health check

https://sendlocaloffer.nelincs.g
ov.uk/annual-health-check/

https://sendlocaloffer.nelincs.gov.uk/young-persons-advisory-group-ypag/
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.nelincs.gov.uk%2Fchildren-families-and-schools%2Fschools-and-education%2Fschool-admissions%2Fapply-for-a-school-place%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR121kVWLvQybBeGAsf1zosJZHzFlDJ_fyPsdl5V4aFy3lkZtmuYqb6hPMQ_aem_SJ4F6Z0JpEpypIcLMd1bIg&h=AT12dm-DvpRLqEiB-G5aHo21zKpwuk2rvNJ7xCtZFQCdr0JW1HsUVbm1Xk0R-jhiZRDkMJAFA7llscvErftPF3R7Hi2ibqtRexs438ZV5BGm2jSQyzPnnxZ8yt50o3oHEgiE&__tn__=-UK*F
https://www.linkedin.com/in/trace-clay-the-chocolat-story-lab-cocoa-53745b145/?lipi=urn%3Ali%3Apage%3Ad_flagship3_company%3BUvtWV48HRbmOgjcM8FXmPw%3D%3D
https://www.linkedin.com/in/trace-clay-the-chocolat-story-lab-cocoa-53745b145/?lipi=urn%3Ali%3Apage%3Ad_flagship3_company%3BUvtWV48HRbmOgjcM8FXmPw%3D%3D
https://www.linkedin.com/company/nspcc/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/lincsinspire/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/lincsinspire/
http://sendlocaloffer.nelincs.gov.uk/


Being a SENDCo at Littlecoates is incredibly rewarding,
especially with our Launchpad provision, which
supports children on their journey to reintegrate into
mainstream education. Every day, I have the opportunity
to make a real difference in the lives of students with
special educational needs, helping them to thrive both
academically and socially. At Littlecoates, we believe
that every child has unique strengths, and as SENDCo, I
work closely with teachers, parents, and external
agencies to tailor our support to each student’s
individual needs. Building meaningful relationships with
students and seeing their progress is truly fulfilling.
Whether it's a small breakthrough in learning or a step
towards greater independence, each achievement is
celebrated. The collaborative and supportive
environment at Littlecoates allows us to innovate and
adapt to best serve our students. It’s inspiring to be part
of a team that values inclusivity and believes that every
child deserves the chance to succeed.

Events and Training

SENCO SPOTLIGHT

Bereavement training - 18th Nov

2 day ARC Training - 20th Nov

Makaton Level 3 - 22th Nov

ECT Introduction to Speech and

Language Therapy (SaLT) - 26th Nov

Makaton Level 4 - 29th Nov

Makaton Level 1 - 6th Dec

ECT Introduction to Speech and

Language Therapy (SaLT) - 10th Dec

Speech and Language training - 21st

Nov/18th Dec

Book your Events & Training place 
NE Lincs SEND Local Offer

November 2024

Kate Cowdroy
This month we hear from Kate @ Littlecoates Academy

https://sendlocaloffer.nelincs.gov.uk/events/list/page/2/
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Sensory Room

SEND Early Years

Supporting Neurodiversity 

Family Hubs

SENDlocaloffer.nelincs.gov.uk

It was great to see our dedicated EYFS professionals
wanting to learn top tips and strategies in ensuring
children with emerging neurodiverse behaviours get

the best start in education with our Supporting
Neurodiversity in the EY training.

The Curiosity Programme aims at supporting those
children who are preverbal learn how to explore and

take an interest in the world around them.

Come along to our Family hubs, welcoming spaces
for all families. All 7 Hubs have sensory rooms and
Central Family hub has a soft play area in the
conservatory which are all bookable from reception.
Specific groups for SEND are as follows

Parents Supporting Parents– Thursdays 9:30 –
11:30am at Central Family Hub
SEND peer support – 2nd Tuesday of every
month, next group on Tuesday 12th November
13:00 – 15:00 at Immingham Family Hub -
bookable through Elaine Norton at One voice -
07513612964/ chair@onevoicecommunity.com
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This month the Early Years (EY)  team ran the
New/Refresher to Early Years SENDCo training

welcoming professionals from nurseries & schools to
learn about best practice in their vital role.

The EY team were also delighted to present at the NE
Lincs Parent Carer Conference at Grimsby Town Hall,

updating the community on our Portage and EY support
offers.

Portage continues to offer their social communication
groups from Queensway, Reynolds and Immingham

Family Hubs.

http://sendlocaloffer.nelincs.gov.uk/
mailto:chair@onevoicecommunity.com


November is Road Safety month. Children
are taught basic road safety skills from an
early age and typically learn the skills
required to keep them safe from harm
relatively quickly. However, children with
additional needs can face greater
challenges when it comes to learning about
road safety; for example, children with
autism may lack awareness of danger or
become easily distracted. ROSPA have
produced a helpful guide for parents and
carers for children with a range of
additional needs. Teaching road safety
skills to children with additional needs 

What’s On?

OUR FAMILY

November 2024

For more info: Families First Facebook 
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https://scontent-lhr6-2.xx.fbcdn.net/v/t39.30808-6/466766433_604759792209959_5544177015292599036_n.jpg?_nc_cat=105&ccb=1-7&_nc_sid=127cfc&_nc_ohc=yzpmxyXLFyYQ7kNvgHeYZXW&_nc_zt=23&_nc_ht=scontent-lhr6-2.xx&_nc_gid=A42goAXHWYhfitbMWEM0o8l&oh=00_AYBr7P9h3KeDL535ko6e1Y2YvGakzhYePbIoPMVADQbtGw&oe=6740D917
https://www.think.gov.uk/education-resources/
https://connectnel.com/warm-spaces/
https://nunnysfarmcic.org/
https://www.rospa.com/media/documents/road-safety/Teaching-road-safety-skills-to-children-with-additional-needs.pdf
https://www.rospa.com/media/documents/road-safety/Teaching-road-safety-skills-to-children-with-additional-needs.pdf
https://www.facebook.com/FamiliesFirstNEL
https://www.facebook.com/FamiliesFirstNEL


ASK ANNIE

Independent Travel Training (ITT) is a free scheme for
young people aged 14 years with an EHCP and over
who are currently in full-time education and are in
receipt of local authority transport support. It helps
them to travel independently between college/school
and home.

ITT encourages children and young people with special
educational needs to reach their potential.
The ITT team work with young people through referrals
from schools, colleges, and parent/carers.
We have two Travel Trainers, John and Malcolm who
are both really experienced in helping young people
gain the skills needed for independence and would be
happy to have a chat to discuss a referral.
Please contact SEN@nelincs.gov.uk

PfA  News
Supported Internship is a study
programme that includes extensive on-
the-job training and works well for
people with learning disabilities and/or
Autism.

The Supported Internships are for
youngsters in full time education that
have an Education, Health and Care Plan.
The internships help young people
achieve their aspirations and offer them
a pathway to paid employment.

Our programmes are at Diana Princess
of Wales Hospital Grimsby with Linkage
providing the education and our latest
programme is joint between Humberside
Police and North East Lincolnshire
Council with Learning4Life-GY as the
education provider.

For more information on about these
programmes please contact
askannie@nelincs.gov.uk

November 2024
Preparation for Adulthood

SENDlocaloffer.nelincs.gov.uk

Text: 07585 122306
Email: askannie@nelincs.gov.uk

INDEPENDENT TRAVEL TRAINING
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mailto:SEN@nelincs.gov.uk
mailto:AskAnnie@nelincs.gov.uk
http://sendlocaloffer.nelincs.gov.uk/
https://sendlocaloffer.nelincs.gov.uk/independent-travel-training/


Total number of EHCPS held by NE Lincs LA 1884

Number of EHCAR requests last month 33

% of EHCPs issued last month within 20 weeks 38.8%

Number of SEND transport routes 179

Number of CYP with SEND aged 0-25  receiving transport 596

Attendance of pupils aged 5-16 with an EHCP 89.4% *

Attendance of pupils aged 5-16 receiving SEN Support 90.2% *

NELPCF have been working hard to
make sure there are a range of

opportunities for families of children
with SEND to get involved and catch up

in person with members of the PCF.

There are dates for coffee mornings at
Learning4Life Cafe Aspire, Centre4,

schools and settings all across NE Lincs,
and Family Hubs in your local area.

Find out more about the forum and
where you can find them by visiting

their Facebook Page
https://www.facebook.com/NELPCF

PARENT CARER
FORUM
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CONTACT US                SEN@NELINCS.GOV.UK
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Since April 2022, SENDIASS has
doubled the number of enquiries

coming to our service. We continue
to remain at arm’s length to the local
authority and integrated care board,
ensuring that we provide accurate,
impartial information, advice and

guidance for families, on a variety of
subjects relating to SEND.
Jayne Parrish (SENDIASS Manager)

Call- 01472 326363
Email- ask@nelsendiass.org.uk

NELPCF website

mailto:ask@nelsendiass.org.uk
https://www.nelpcf.org.uk/

